June 12, 2020

Kansas City Internal Revenue Service 333 W Pershing Road Kansas City, MO 64108

Dear U.S. Treasury/Internal Revenue Service,

My name is Angie Craig and I am a member of Congress and a resident of Eagan in the state of Minnesota. I am writing to you and returning this improper payment of a \$1200 stimulus check that our 17-year old son received in the mail to our home.

As you know, the CARES Act offered Economic Impact Payments to many Americans. My son, who worked part time last year at a grocery store, was not among those eligible for this payment. He is a high school junior who filed taxes for 2019 but was claimed as a dependent by a parent. No one in our family is eligible for this payment.

Improper payments continue to be a major issue in our country, costing the country billions of dollars each year and over \$1 trillion since this was tracked. I am pleased to have introduced the Payment Integrity Information Act in the House and that it was signed into law by President Trump earlier this year. This improper payment to our home – which I am returning today – is just one more example of why this law needs to have expedited implementation.

Kind regards, and thank you for all of the hard work by our government employees during these difficult times.

Regards,

Angle Craig

Member of Congress

Resident - Eagan, Minnesota